August X, 2017
Seema Verma, Administrator

Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services

Department of Health and Human Services


Attention:  CMS-1678-P
Room 445-G

Hubert H. Humphrey Building

200 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, DC 20201

Via online submission at https://www.regulations.gov/document?D=CMS-2017-0091-0002
Re: CMS-1678-P – Medicare Program: Hospital Outpatient Prospective Payment and Ambulatory Surgical Center Payment Systems and Quality Reporting Programs

Dear Administrator Verma:
I am [insert job/role] at [Name of ASC] in the state of [ ].  My ASC focuses on [specialty/specialties] and Medicare beneficiaries constitute approximately [ ] % of our case volume.  I am writing to urge you to make the policy change necessary to halt the growing disparity between ASC and hospital outpatient department (HOPD) payments by using the same update factor for both settings. This will ensure that ASCs remain a viable high-quality, lower-cost option for patients.
Researchers at the University of California-Berkeley found that ASCs saved Medicare program and its beneficiaries $7.5 billion during the four-year period from 2008 to 2011 over what would have been paid if care had been provided in other settings. The Berkeley researchers also project that ASCs have the potential to save the Medicare system an additional $57.6 billion over the next decade if policymakers take steps to encourage the use of these innovative healthcare facilities within the Medicare system.
ASCs have achieved cost savings and produced high-quality outcomes in spite of CMS policies. 

Under this proposed rule, Medicare would be reimbursing HOPDs approximately twice as much for performing the same procedures when performed in ASCs. This disparity is due in part to the fact that a different update factor is used for each of the settings. At some point, it becomes economically unfeasible for my facility to continue to perform Medicare cases, which hurts patients and limits their access to high-quality outpatient surgical care.
As a [insert job/role] and tax payer, I believe we need to work together to find cost effective solutions that enable our citizens to receive timely and appropriate care. By updating ASCs using the same update factor as HOPDs – the hospital market basket, this will stop the growing disparity in payments between HOPDs and ASCs. That will allow ASCs to continue to provide quality surgical care for the millions of Medicare patients who depend on our services.
Sincerely,

[Name, Qualifications, Address]
